NOTICE OF SUBSTANTIAL AMENDMENT TO THE
CITY OF RIVERSIDE’S 2019-2020 U.S. DEPARTMENT OF 

HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT ANNUAL ACTION PLAN

FOR THE USE OF EMERGENCY SOLUTIONS GRANT -CV FUNDING

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City of Riverside has prepared its draft update of the HUD Annual Action Plan for program year 2019-2020. The U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) has granted a waiver to the Citizen Participation Process in order to expedite the use of funds under the Coronavirus Aid, Relief and Economic Security Act (CARES Act). 

NOTICE IS HEREBY FURTHER GIVEN that the amended FY 2019-2020 Plan will be presented to the City Council for its consideration on following date:


DATE:

May 25, 2021


TIME:  

6:30 p.m.


LOCATION:  Virtual Public Hearing




  Live Webcast can be viewed at www.riversideca.gov/meeting 

          Live feed with open captions for hearing impaired at:   ````````www.WatchRiverside.com
BACKGROUND

The U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) approved the City of Riverside to adopt the 2019-2020 Annual Action Plan for use of federal entitlement funding from HUD. The Consolidated Plan provides an inventory of existing programs and activities, resources, demographics, unmet needs, and identifies strategies and resources such as, the Community Development Block Grant funds (CDBG), HOME, Housing Opportunities for People with AIDS (HOPWA), and Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG), needed to implement programs and activities to address the unmet needs. With the approval of the Consolidated Plan, it is the Annual Action Plan that incrementally addresses and implements identified programs and activities prepared and submitted to HUD for approval. The Annual Action Plan prepared for 2019-2020 implements the strategies and goals identified in the Consolidated Plan. 

The City of Riverside has been allocated Emergency Solutions Grant funding authorized by the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security Act (CARES Act - CV), Public Law 116-136. These special ESG-CV funds are to be used to prevent, prepare for, and respond to the coronavirus pandemic (COVID-19) among individuals and families who are homeless or receiving homeless assistance; and to support additional homeless assistance and homelessness prevention activities to mitigate the impacts of COVID-19.
Due to the amount of funding the U.S. Department of the Treasury has released to assist low income renters with past due rent and utilities, the City is reallocating $413,945.58 of its ESG-CV funding from Homeless Prevention to Outreach Services to quickly connect homeless individual during the COVID-19 pandemic to shelter or other available housing services. 
For questions regarding this notice, please contact Michelle Davis at (951) 826-5743 or mdavis@riversideca.gov. 
